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1. Thanked the Department for sponsoring the reception, and ask Dr. 
Parkos to present an overview of the Department’s activities in 
2018. 

2.  Nominations have been accepted for the following positions: 

• Laura Cooling as President Elect. 

• John Sherbeck, M.D. as a Board Member replacing 
Laura Cooling. 

• Kurt Bernacki, M.D. as a Board Member replacing Ted 
Brown. 

 The nominees were placed before the general membership at 
this meeting and accepted.  

In 2018 Matthew Wasco, M.D. accepted the position of as 
Secretary Treasury replacing Cynthia Cookingham, M.D.  

In 2018 Thomas Giordano, M.D. accepted the position as a Board 
Member; replacing Steve Smith, M.D.  

3. Stephanie L. Skala, M.D. was awarded the M. R. Abell, M.D. 
outstanding AP Resident Award, and David M. Manthei, M.D. was 
awarded the John G. Batsakis, M.D./Ronald H. Nishiyama, M.D. 



outstanding CP Resident Award. A certificate and honorarium of 
$1000.00 were granted to each awardee.  

4. The French Lectureship was presented by John Hart M.D.                      
Professor, University of Chicago, at the New Frontiers Meeting 
held in Ann Arbor September 2018. He currently is a member of 
the Executive Committee, Board of Directors of the United States 
and Canadian Academy of Pathology and is the current president 
of the Rodger Haggitt Gastrointestinal Pathology Society. 

5. Financial position of the Society is very good.  

6. We have approximately 105 dues paying members, our goal for 
2019 is to increase this number by 20 members—especially from 
those who have completed their training program during the past 
10 years. We continue to investigate electronic payment systems 
for dues—cost may be prohibative. 

7. Other business or questions. 
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